
OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR 

SEP 1 9 2022 

To the Members of the California State Assembly: 

I am returning Assembly Bill 2663 without my signature. 

This bill would require the California Department of Socia l Services (COSS), on or 

before July l, 2023, to establish a five-year pilot program, known as the Youth 

Acceptance Project (YAP), for the purpose of increasing permanency 

outcomes for lesbian, gay, bisexual, transgender, queer, plus (LGBTQ+} and 

gender-expansive youth in up to five Counties. 

I support the author's efforts to prevent youth homelessness by increasing 

acceptance of LGBTQ+ children among parents/caregivers, foster parents, 

adoptive parents, extended family members, social workers and others involved 

in a child 's care. However, this bill would require millions of dollars to successful ly 

implement the proposed pilot program and these ongoing resources are not 

accounted for in the budget. 

With our state facing lower-than-expected revenues over the first few months of 

this fisca l year, it is important to remain disciplined when it comes to spending, 

particularly spending that is ongoing. We must prioritize existing obligations and 

priorities, including education, health care, public safety and safety-net 

programs. 

The Legislature sent measures with potential costs of well over $20 billion in 

one-time spending commitments and more than $10 billion in ongoing 

commitments not accounted for in the state budget. Bills with significant fiscal 

GOVERNOR GAVIN NEWSOM • SACRAMENTO, CA 95814 • (916) 445-2841 

Assembly Bill 2663 



Sincerely,  

GAVIN NEWSOM 

impact, such as this measure, shou ld be considered and accounted for as part 

of the annual budget process. For these reasons, I cannot sign this bil l. 


